Berlin Planning Board
November 3, 2010

Members Present: Acting Chair, Dave Morin; Aline Boucher, Lucien Langlois, Ernie Allain, Councilor Tom McCue, Greg Estrella, Andre Duchesne and Richard Cassidy

Members Excused: Chair Fran Cusson, Sue Tremblay, Julie Cooney, Martha Creegan, Laura Jamison, and Ralph Collins

Others Present:  Pat MacQueen, City Manager; Pam Laflamme, City Planner

Acting Chair Morin opened the meeting at 6:35PM

October Minutes

Ms. Boucher made a motion to approve the minutes from October, seconded by Mr. Langlois.  All members voted in favor of the motion.

Capital Improvement Plan

City Manager Patrick MacQueen joined the board to review the 2012-2017 Capital Improvement Plan as required by NH RSA 674:5

Mr. MacQueen went over the recent decision by the City Council to bond five million dollars for capital projects which allowed the City to do several capital projects during the last year.  There are still many projects that need to be completed and planned for over the next six years.  Mr. MacQueen reviewed each year project by project with the board.
The board asked questions about several projects including Hutchins Street realignment, Route 110 Phase II, Route 110 sewer extension, and Moxie Alley.  All questions were discussed and answered.  Board members pointed out a few errors which were all typographical in nature.

Mr. Langlois noted that if the Laidlaw project is completed, it will make it a lot easier for Berlin Water Works to pursue a water extension project along Route 110 to the Milan town line.  Mr. Morin asked for a breakdown of the costs related to the Bureau of Prisons project which was explained by Mr. MacQueen.

Mr. Allain made a motion to endorse the new plan, seconded by Mr. Langlois with all members voting in favor of the motion.

Other: None

Public Comments:  None

Member Comments: Mr. Langlois asked about the status of the Shoreland Exemption which Ms. Laflamme explained was not completed but on her list of projects for 2011.

Mr. Cassidy commended those involved with Riverfire.  He had a concern about the flow of traffic on the back streets and hoped it would be more carefully reviewed next year. He also noted a dangerous retaining wall project that was not well secured during Halloween.

Ms. Laflamme reminded members of the upcoming Planning & Zoning Conference on November 13.

Mr. Langlois made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Boucher, all members voted in favor of the motion.

